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SUMMARY

In 1978 PURPA or the Public Utility Regulatory Policy Act was passed.  This act allowed manufacturing facilities that generated excess of electricity to sell their excess to the electrical grid.  Many manufacturing facilities produce their own electricity in the process of manufacturing their goods and services, these facilities are called cogenerators.    PURPA was necessary because the electrical utilities were regulated monopolies and did not like cogenerating facilities.  In the 107th the Senate version of the Energy Bill would continue the PURPA program, no such provision was contained in the House version.  Advocates for cogenerating facilities work on the passage of an amendment and to keep PURPA in the final version of the Energy Bill.  Utilities companies have never liked PURPA and combined with other opponents worked to defeat the PURPA amendment.  They believe that PURPA passes on unnecessary costs to consumers because electrical utilities are forced to buy electricity form cogenerators at above market value and when demand is not high.  PURPA, along with the Energy Bill were still in conference committee at the end of the 107th Congress.
